ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION

MINUTES        DECEMBER 2, 2009
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Our annual Christmas party was held at the Gaylord Congregational UCC Church in Gaylord.  The committee of Paulette Goddard, Randy Goddard, Sharon Whitmore, Brent Stoddard, and Gail Tompkins had stunning decorations on the tables and everything very organized.  The ham was yummy that the association bought and ALL of the potluck food was DELICIOUS!  There were so many luscious desserts, that it was hard to choose just one!  There were 48 people in attendance.


President, Annette Yasin, conducted a short meeting after the meal.  The November minutes were handed out by secretary, Karen Blewett. They were approved as written.  Chris Cook, our treasurer, gave the treasurer’s report.  We have 57 members.  The group made $403.99 from the Fall Workshop and $147.30 from the bulb sale.  We have a checking/savings total of $2,951.09.   Randy Goddard moved to accept the treasurer’s report.  Sally Jarvis supported.  Motion carried.

The AMGA voted on the slate of officers for 2010.  As there were no nominations from the floor, the slate of: Annette Yasin as President, Susan Dengler as Vice President, Chris Cook as Treasurer, and Karen Blewett as secretary, were elected.  These were the people that the nominating committee brought to the group in October.

The By-Law Committee of Chris Cook, Ed Doss, Cynthia Hilling and Marilyn Kaczanowski handed out copies the present By-Laws of The Alpine Master Gardeners Association with the recommended revisions.  Chris Cook went over the changes.  Members were encouraged to take their copy home and study it.  The committee will address any questions that members have and a vote will be taken at the January meeting.


Ed Doss reported about the MG classes that will take place at the Gaylord HS in Feb & March, 2010.  Also, he will be facilitating a goal planning meeting for our association at the January meeting.

After the meeting a Silent Auction was held.  The money raised will be given to the Otsego County District Demo garden.  Carol Buxton organized this event.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett, Secretary

